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CHILDREN’S WISH FOUNDATION There 
has been a tradition at the Canadian Police Col­
lege since it first opened in 1976, that each 
course generally holds a graduation dinner for 
its candidates, with any surplus funds being do­
nated to a non-specified charity. In keeping with 
this fine tradition, the trainees of the Senior 
Police Administration Course (SPAC) held in 
January, 1995, decided to make a significant 
contribution to the Children’s Wish Foundation 
(CWF) — the object of which is to grant the 
special wish of children suffering from high- 
risk life-threatening diseases.

The Foundation has been in existence since 
1984, as has granted wishes to over 3545 such 
special children, at its own expense. Regard­
less of the wish, from a trip to a Disneyland or 
one last visit with grandma, no wish is too large

Mrs. Wagner received a cheque from 
course candidate Chief S.F. McFee, 
from Sackville, New Brunswick, and 
graciously provided Course SPAC 95- 
01 with a plaque of appreciation, 
which (Photo 2), Sgt. W. Noonan 
(L) presented to C/Supt. D. Fox, 
Director CPC.

or too small, and it is always granted. The course 
trainees held various raffles for donated items 
including, T-shirts, ball caps, gym bags and 
wrist-watches to raise funds. As well, the train­
ees opted for a more moderately priced gradua­
tion dinner with the surplus diverted to the 
growing charity fund. Auctioneer for the event, 
Sgt. D. Lawrence, helped raise an amazing 
$600, and with a lot of generous help and coop­
eration from trainees in other courses being 
conducted at the College, a grand total of $1760 
was raised and turned over to Mrs. L. Wagner, 
Executive Director of the Children’s Wish Foun­
dation, National Capital Region. The fact cher­
ished by the members of this particular SPAC 
course, was not that they set a record for dona­
tions at the College, but rather that this task 
was accomplished by their own collective ef­
fort and that they were able to bring a little 
magic into the life of a special child.
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the CUTTING 
CONTINUES After 
an interlude of 
approximately 
three years, 
“Depot” Division is 
again with a 
barber. C/Supt. 
J.R.A. Gauthier 
received the first 
haircut from the 
new barber, Mr. 
Jack Geisinger, who 

was contracted to supply hair-cutting services 
for the cadets, staff and other employees of 
“Depot” and "F" Divisions.
Photo by Ms. C. Ferguson, ISSU

WELCOME A/Commr. R Cummins, Director of 
Training (L), congratulated C/Supt. F. Matchim 
(R) as he relinquished command of the Training 
Academy to C/Supt. A. Gauthier. Photo by issu
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